Fred Grimm

From: Sent: Fred Grimm <redfreddy@comcast.net> Sunday, March 15, 2020 10:44 PM

To:

'pdc@bainbridgewa.gov'

Subject:

RE: Bullet points from meeting today

City of Bainbridge Island

MAR 1 6 2020

Planning and Community Development

To David Gresham, Planning manager

My name is Dr Fred Grimm, 6660 NE Bayview Blvd, Bainbridge Is.

I have dropped a letter off at city Hall regarding the Wysong and Ziemba Dock Proposal.

In addition and Recognizing that the **deadline is 4pm tomorrow**, I am sharing by email with you bullet points from our neighbors comments today at a special meeting of the majority of Little manzanita bay residents..

I live here right on the beach in Little manzanita Bay since 1970. I have made observations that there are in the area of the 240-foot dock, kelp beds, eelgrass beds, spawning and holding areas for forage fish, such as herring, smelt and sand lance; shellfish beds; mudflats; intertidal habitats with vascular plants or plants that salmon rely upon?

- I do not believe that without the variance that applicants want, they will have no reasonable use of their property?
- IN MY OBSERVATIONS SINCE 1970, the proposed dock is NOT compatible with other uses of Little Manzanita Bay, such as walking, clamming, birdwatching, wildlife watching and human-powered boating?
- I believe the proposed dock would cause negative impacts to the shoreline environment of Little Manzanita Bay.
 The proposed dock would give applicants a special privilege not enjoyed by other waterfront properties in Little Manzanita Bay.
- The proposed dock would cause substantial harm to the public interest, such as walking, clamming, birdwatching, wildlife watching or human-powered boating or views of Little Manzanita Bay.
- The proposed dock would interfere with the public's or other neighbors' navigation in Little Manzanita Bay or their use of the shoreline of Little Manzanita Bay?
- Sincerely, Dr Fred Grimm, former shoreline access committee member and former harbor steward and former original Park District board member and president and Bainbridge School District Board as member and President.